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December 19, 2005
MEMORANDUM

TO:

Assessment Directors



Special Education Directors

FROM:
Sharron Hunt, Ph. D.

Director of Testing 

SUBJECT:
Georgia Alternate Assessment (GAA) Update
GAA Testing Window

Local systems are required to report, annually, the number of students participating in the alternate assessment. Systems must submit their GAA Report Forms to the Georgia Center for Assessment (GCA), formerly the Test Scoring and Reporting Service, (TSARS), at the University of Georgia no later than May 1, 2006.  Please note that this date is earlier than previous years. Failure to adhere to this deadline will impact the state’s ability to calculate adequate yearly progress (AYP) participation counts and annual measurable objectives for your school system.  Completed GAA Report Forms should be delivered to the following address using a trackable method:

Georgia Center for Assessment (GCA)

University of Georgia

2085 South Milledge Avenue

Athens, GA 30602-5593

GAA Eligibility Requirements
Most students with disabilities should participate in the general state assessments, with appropriate accommodations as determined by their Individualized Education Program (IEP) team. The GAA is appropriate for students with the most significant cognitive disabilities.  Students with the most significant cognitive disabilities are students whose cognitive disabilities prevent them from attaining grade level achievement standards, even with the best instruction and who are unable to participate in the general state 
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assessments even with maximum accommodations. These students receive instruction based on alternate achievement standards. 
Required Grade Levels

For any grade, kindergarten through 12, where all students are being assessed, students with disabilities must either participate in regular state assessments or the GAA. If there is a local test administered to all students, local systems may use the GAA or their own alternate assessment.

Students in Psychoeducational Programs

It is the responsibility of local system staff to distribute an adequate supply of GAA Report Forms to Psychoeducational Programs for the students these programs serve. 
Psychoeducational Programs will not be sent GAA Report Forms.  It is also the responsibility of local system staff to ensure the collection and return of all GAA

Report Forms, including those from Psychoeducational Programs, to GCA for scoring. As a reminder, students’ sending (home) system and school code should be bubbled on the transmittal form that accompanies completed GAA Report Forms for scoring.

Completing the GAA Report Form 

All information, including demographic data for students, must be hand bubbled using a No. 2 pencil. Hand bubbled data for this population provides additional assurances that students who are assessed with the GAA will be counted as participants when AYP determinations are made. GAA participants are assessed in five of eight domains. As has always been required, the communication domain must be assessed and marked for each student. In addition, the student must be assessed in four of the seven remaining curriculum domains. It is imperative that teachers are trained to assess students based on the instructions in the GAA Manual to ensure results are valid.
GAA Manual, 2005-2006

GAA scannable Report Forms and one copy of the 2005-2006 GAA Manual will be shipped to all System Test Coordinators during the week of January 23, 2006.  Examiners should follow the instructions in the GAA Manual to implement the alternate assessment and to accurately complete the scannable Report Form. Local systems may make as many copies of the GAA Manual, as needed, for training.

Additional GAA Report Forms

Requests for additional GAA Report Forms may be made via www.ncsschoolhouse.com 

until April 2006.
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Thank you in advance for attending to this important timeline.  Should you have questions regarding the GAA, please contact Deborah Houston in the Testing Division by phone, 404-657-0251 or by email at dhouston@doe.k12.ga.us.

SH/dmh
cc:
System Superintendents

Kathy Cox, State Superintendent of Schools

Ida Love, Ph.D., Deputy State Superintendent of Schools


Marlene Bryar, Director, Division for Exceptional Students


RESA Directors


Psychoeducational Programs Directors


Lynn Roberts

